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Fourth Sunday


In Lent


March 15th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, MARCH 16TH                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


Alejandra Avedano





TUESDAY, MARCH 17TH                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Catholic Extension Donors





WEDNESDAY, MARCH 18TH  


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, MARCH 19TH                                         


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Herman & Mary Poettker


Gerard Mario Grajales





FRIDAY, MARCH 20TH                                              


7:45 am MASS @ St. Damian 


For All Cancer Victims





SATURDAY, MARCH 21ST                         


5:00 pm MASS @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





SUNDAY, MARCH 22ND                


8:30 am MASS @ St. Damian


Joe & Augusta Timmermann


Ralph Koopmann


Cliff Kolb





10:00 am MASS @ St. Bernard


Linus Meier


Celina Castro





11:00 am MASS @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


What is the limit of God’s patience?  Today’s readings address that question.  We hear about the painful exile of Israel to a foreign land after years of obstinacy and infidelity.  But that isn’t the end of the story.  Israel is returned to Jerusalem, and God’s Son is sent into the world.  There is so much here for contemplation and prayer, gratitude and celebration.  Indeed, God so loves the world that God has acted before in history, and even today through the Holy Spirit in our own lives.  The final story is not about us, but about God’s infinite persistence and mercy.  In what ways does the scriptures today remind us of how God acts in our own lives? 





LENTEN SCHEDULE:


Palm Sunday Masses – March 28th/29th   


		Saturday: 5:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


		Sunday: 9:00 am @ St. Bernard Church 


Mass in Spanish – March 29th 


		11:00 am @ St. Damian Church


Holy Thursday Mass – April 2nd   


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


Good Friday Services – April 3rd   


		2:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


Hispanic Good Friday Service


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


Holy Saturday, Easter Vigil – April 4th  


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


Easter Sunday – April 5th 


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


Mass in Spanish – 11:00 am @ St. Damian Church











Mass & Devotions For People Living With Cancer With Anointing Of The Sick


A special Mass for persons living with cancer, their family, friends and caregivers will take place this Tuesday evening, March 17th at 7:00 pm @ St. Mary Church, Trenton, IL.  This is part of the series of Masses taking place throughout the North Central Vicariate of the Diocese of Belleville, so people from all parishes are invited to attend. Before Mass, there will be an opportunity for anyone to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation (confession) between 6:15 and 6:45 pm. Two or three priests will be available to hear confessions during that time. The Mass with Anointing of the Sick begins at 7:00 pm.  At least three priests will be available for anointing in order that the Mass will not take too long. Anyone is invited to this Eucharist and prayers asking the intercession of St. Perigrine (the patron saint of those with cancer) and to be anointed. You don’t have to have cancer and those suffering other chronic illnesses are welcome to be anointed. Those who need handicapped accessibility are invited to park by the south transept entrance to the church or by the smokestack entrance on the north transept side where there are no steps into the church. 








HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:





Sunday, March 15th              


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice 	


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	Hispanic MICA Project	


		12-5 pm @ Damiansville School Cafeteria


Monday, March 16th 


	St. Bernard Presentation on ACH Deposits


		6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	Bible Study 7:00 pm @ St. Damian House


Tuesday, March 17th   


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	St. Damian Adult Choir Practice 	


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church 


Wednesday, March 18th       


	Eucharist Adoration


	9:00 am-12 noon @ St. Damian Church 


	1:00-3:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


	RCIA 7:30 pm @ St. Damian House


Thursday, March 19th  


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Hispanic Men’s Group


		6:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


	Stations of the Cross


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Mixed Choir Practice 	


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Friday, March 20th                


	Communion to Homebound


	St. Damian Ladies Sodality Euchre Tournament


		7:30 pm @ Damiansville Gym 


Saturday, March 21st               


	Confirmation Retreat @ Ruma


Sunday, March 22nd               


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice 	


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	St. Bernard Breakfast 


		8:00-11:30 am @ St. Bernard Parish Center





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: March 7th/8th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,512.00 + Loose: $106.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $130.00 = 	$2,748.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$95,502.95


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$93,357.72


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$2,145.23


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN LADIES SODALITY:


Euchre Tournament on Friday, March 20th @ Damiansville Gym.  Doors open at 6:30 pm/playing starts at 7:30 pm.  Flyers are available at the entrances of church.  Please pick up and distribute as many as possible.  Thank you.





ST. DAMIAN HOLY NAME:


Wurstmarkt is scheduled for Palm Sunday, March 29th from 10:30 am – 5:30 pm @ Damiansville Gym.


Raffle Tickets are available for pick up in the main entrance of church. 


Workers Lists are available in the entrances of church and on the website.


Damiansville Chamber of Commerce Ham Raffle Tickets are available for pick up in the main entrance of church.  (Ham raffle drawing will be held at the Wurstmarkt). 





CHOIR INFORMATION:


Youth Choir practices every Sunday at 9:30 am (after the 8:30 mass). If any of the youth or their parents have any questions, or if a ride is needed to/from Sunday practices, please contact Jackie 248-5588 or Geri 248-5223. 


Adult Choir practices every Tuesday at 7 pm in church.  Please contact Chris Brandmeyer at 792-2676 if you have any questions. 





ST. DAMIAN QUILT COMMITTEE:


2015 Bi-Monthly & Wurstmarkt Quilt Raffle Tickets in the main entrance of church.


Euchre Tournament Raffle Tickets are $5.00 a piece for your chance to win a hand-quilted quilt. 


Quilt/Cash Listing to mark whether you are able to give a quilt or cash donation for the quilts used for the picnic.  























ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: March 8th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,055.00 + Loose: $103.00 = 	$2,158.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$102,554.89


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$99,407.00


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$3,147.89


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, March 21st, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Virgil & Marilyn Jansen, 	Ange Wobbe


Reader — Mary Innes


Ushers — Jerry Innes, Delmar Santel


Servers — Abby Harpstrite, Paul & Collin Jansen


Organist — Chris Brandmeyer   





Sunday, March 22nd, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Julie Langenhorst, Pete 	Toennies, Deb Santel


Reader — Jackie Toennies


Ushers — Jared Horstmann, Dave Albers


Servers — Ben Kassen, Trevor Beach-Jansen, Ethan 	Toennies


Organist — Chris Brandmdyer   


Collection Counters – Pete Toennies, Gwen 	Toennies, Dave Kassen


Children’s Liturgy – Kathy Jansen, Abby Wegmann





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





THANK YOU to those giving your time and talents making Prayer Blankets!  Our Prayer Blankets are a wonderful way of showing our faith in God during life's difficult times.  Please call Brenda Morris (248-5187/698-3804) if you would like to donate Prayer Blankets.


PRAYER BLANKETS will be blessed Sunday, March 15th during the 10 am Mass at St. Bernard.  The Prayer Blankets are available for those needing a special reminder of God's healing grace and love.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (772-9343) or Brenda Morris (248-5187/698-3804) if you know of someone in need of a Prayer Blanket.  








ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, March 22nd, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Ray Gill, Dan & Lee Love, 	Teresa Schomaker


Reader — Kevin Templin


Ushers — John, Linda & Michael Majchrzak, 


	Curt Toennies


Servers — Connor Schomaker, Jacob & Mallory 	Toennies


Collection Counters – Pat Litteken, John 	Majchrzak, Kevin Templin


Children’s Liturgy – Stefanie Rickhoff, Shannon 	Netemeyer





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





BREAKFAST & BASKET RAFFLE


To be held on Sunday, March 22nd from 8:00 to 11:30 am @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Volunteers are needed to assist with serving, cooking and donating items.  We also need volunteers to peel and cook potatoes for the breakfast.  Please call Janel Zurliene 248-5571 or Angie Winkeler 248-1216 if you can help!





ST. BERNARD MIXED CHOIR!


Practices every Thursday at 7 pm in the choir loft.  When Stations of the Cross are held at St. Bernard, we practice at 7:30 pm.  





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





Catholic Relief Services (CRS)


“Amen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me.” 


(Matthew 25:40).  This weekend, March 14/15, we are reminded that Jesus identified Himself with our poorest brothers and sisters.  The CRS collection serves Jesus in the victims of human trafficking, in those who suffer from unjust laws, and in those who need pastoral care and humanitarian assistance across the globe.  Through supporting today’s collection, you “Help Jesus in Disguise”.  Envelopes are available in your envelope packet.  








COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Friends of the Cougars: Fish Fry held every Friday during Lent serving from 4:30-7:00 pm @ Albers American Legion.  Dine in or carry out.  Proceeds are used to support the Cougars Athletic program at Albers & Damiansville Elementary Schools. 





Albers American Legion: Breakfast on Sunday, March 15th from 8:00 - 11:30 am @ the legion.  Sausage & Ham, Pancakes, Eggs, Fried Potatoes, Biscuits & Gravy.  Carry outs available. All proceeds to benefit youth programs.





Albers American Legion & Legion Auxiliary are each awarding a $500 scholarship to HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS going on to a college, trade school or technical school.   Applications may be picked up at the Legion (Tuesday - Thursday from 8:00 am -12:00 noon or call 248-5505), or by contacting Scholarship Chairman Bud Jansen at 248-5359.  Submit completed applications to the Legion or Scholarship Chairman by April 1st.   Applicant must be a son, daughter, grandson, or granddaughter whose father, mother, grandfather, grandmother or legal guardian (living or deceased) is or was a member of Stukenberg-Eilermann Post 1026 Legion or Stukenberg-Eilermann Post 1026 Auxiliary.  





Village of Albers 125th Anniversary (Quasquicentennial) – June 4-5, 2016: 


Cookbook Committee is Seeking Recipes from all present and past residents of the Village of Albers.    Please consider submitting a recipe (or multiple recipes!) in your name or in memory of a deceased Albers resident.   Spread the word to family and friends.  Recipes may be submitted in any of the following ways:  Option 1:   Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.morriscookbooks.com" �www.morriscookbooks.com�; click on the "tns typensave" tab (upper right below FAQ).  Log in.  User Name is: Albers125 and Password is: Albers125.  Type in your name, and click on Add Recipes.  Follow instructions on website.  Option 2:  Mail recipes to:  Deb Steuart, PO Box 301, Albers, IL  62215.  Option 3:  Send via email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:petedeb5@charter.net" �petedeb5@charter.net� AND/OR to Jan Reinhardt at � HYPERLINK "mailto:reinhardt24@charter.net" �reinhardt24@charter.net�.  Any questions, call Deb Steuart at 248-5328 or Jan Reinhardt at 248-5140.   Deadline to submit recipes is April 20th, 2015. 


Please help support this event by showing your Albers pride by ordering your Albers 125 T-Shirt today!  Order forms are available on albers125.com, at Albers Village Hall and Post Office.  Order forms w/payments must be dropped off at the Village Hall Water Payment Box by Wednesday, April 1st.





Damiansville Elemtary School is planning the Field Day currently scheduled for Friday, May 22nd. Please check the back of the weekly Lenten calendar, inserted in the bulletin, for ways to participate.  We need volunteers to help make this a fabulous Field Day.  





Western Clinton County Senior Services is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is home bound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!!




















	      WHAT IS “40 CANS FOR LENT©”


	It is a program designed to help fight 	hunger. An opportunity to take a small 	sacrifice, turn it into a big difference in the lives of others.  The idea of a simple, straightforward one-can-per-day donation is inspired by Christ’s 40 days of fasting in the desert. All that is required is the desire to help others.  The goal of this program is for each parishioner to contribute one can of food per day during the forty days of Lent. Drop off your cans at any time throughout the Season to the K of C Collection Boxes in the back of both Churches.


		Sponsored by Frs. Peters and Keifer 


Knights of Columbus Council 9768








